
I am very concerned about the above application development at Thomas Stephens Reserve, Church Point.

This little Reserve has been a meeting place for locals and visitors for many, many years. It is a place where we 
can connect with one another, where Council comes when engaging with the local communities, where the 
children can play. It is a gathering place for all of us to take in the sun and the view, to relax with one another or 
just on our own. It is also a thoroughfare for people coming and going with buses, ferries and water taxis.

There are not many places like this left in Sydney and we cherish what we have. 

To go ahead with this proposal, especially with the metre high wall along the boundary at Thomas Reserve, will 
take away precious space from our small reserve. To have people sitting on the other side of the wall, eating 
and drinking and watching us as we go about our business, would take away the small private areas of the space 
and it would encroach on our peace and privacy.

I ask that you please consider these things while looking into this proposal and to feel free to contact me if you 
wish to discuss my areas of concern.

Regards
Therese
1 Richard Road, Scotland Island.

Therese Bakker
0418 640 910
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